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Fr. Doc. E8-3557

DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY

Internal Revenue Service

26 CFR Part 1

[REG-124590- 07j

RIN 1545-BG11

Guidance Regarding Foreign Base Company Sales Income

AGENCY; Internal Revenue Service (IRS) ( Treasury Department.

ACTION: Notice of proposed rulemaking.

Sill1r1ARY: This document contains proposed regulations that provide
guidance relating to foreign base company sales income, as defined in
section 954{d), in cases in which personal property sold by a
controlled foreign corporation (CFC) is manufactured, produced, or
constructed pursuant to a contract manufacturing arrangement or by
one or more branches of the CFC. These regulations, in general, will
affect CFCs and their United States shareholders. Certain portions of
these proposed regulations restate changes to §1.954-3(a) (4) that
were contained in former proposed regulations.

DATES: Written or electronic comments and requests for a public
hearing must be received by May 28, 2008.

ADDRESSES, Send submissions to, CC,PA,LPD,PR (REG-124590-07),
Internal Revenue Service, PO Box 7604, Ben Franklin Station,
Washington, DC 20044 or send electronically, via the Federal
eRulemaking Portal at www.regulations.gov (IRS REG-121509-00)

FOR FURTHER INFORt1ATION CONTACT, Concerning the proposed regulations,
Ethan Atticks, (202) 622-3840; concerning submissions of comments,
Kelly Banks, (202) 622-0392 (not toll-free numbers).

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORl1ATION,

Background

A. Foreign Base Company Sales Income

Under section 951(a) (1) (A) (i). a United States sharehclder of a CFC
includes in gross income its pro rata share of the CFC1s subpart F
income for the CFC's taxable year which ends with or within the
taxable year of the shareholder. Section 952 (a) (2) defines the term
"subpart F income I! to mean, in part, "foreign base company income. I!

Section 954 (a) (2) defines '(foreign base company income" to include
foreign base company sales income (FBCSI) for the taxable year.
Section 954 (d) (1) defines FBCSI to mean income derived by a CFC in
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